
October 10,1963

hdr. Earl Boyd Plerce
all Metropotltan Bulldlng
Muskogee f  Oklahoma

Pear Eaprl Boyd&

BBcause I know of ]popr inter®St in S.  Zl?8,  the hlu rel&*lng to Land

ft®:%pr€¥#i==g%#di#.ST£%:'n.*g¥£i::h¥f9£:r;:ca&te¥®£ty££Q:::#®r
insular Affalr3  Cfommltte©,  redatlve to this  matter.

You can b€ sure of our ceritinued inter®St in this estter and that we
will forw'erd to you afty information w€ re€elve on lt in the future.

Sincerely,



+gfr
THE  EHERDKEE  NATIDN

October   8,   1963
C-,}!-Jj-,--:-tter5

Hon.   A.    S.    (}vlike)   ]'v`{onroney
United  States  Senator`
Tvashington,   D.   a.

Re:     Chilocco  School  Lands

Dear   I.`i'Iike :

But  for  the  fact  that  my  seer.etary  has  been  away  on  her`
annual  vacation,   I  would  have  written  to  thank  you  sooner
for  your  kindness  and  prompt  attention  to  the  matter  of  the
effort  of  the  Cherokees  to  re-purchase  the  2,700  acres  of
excess   school  land  at  Chilocco.

I  will  make  .,`due.;  report  to  the  Principal  Chief ,   and  the
Executive  Committee,   as  well  as  to  the  Cherokees  generally,
of  your  individual  interest  and  assi~.stance  in  regard  to  this

merit  of  ;afro  E2Ei?hiE¥c±h£::  ::e:n¥n%::§:::a,a:%Ets:::e::=±
matter e                                                      .

hope  that  it  can  clear.  all  the  hurdles  necessary  for  enactment
at  this  session  of  Congress.

As   ever

Your  friend,

tf..
Earl  Boyd  Pier.ce
General  Counsel,   Cherokee  Nation
311  Ivletropolitan  Building
I\fuskogee,   Oklahoma

TENIt / pro

cc:     Chief  Keeler
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[NTEF=IOF2 AND INSuLAF= AFFAIF=S

October  8,   1963

Honorable  A.   S.  Mike  Monroney
Room  6205
Senate  Office  Building
Washington  25,  D.   a.

Dear  Mike: +tryfi6as`

!e::::ry:::o:3:::,1::t::n::cg:::b::t:' s::i;gf ExeyE:i:nd
that  you  have  co-sponsored  relating  to  certain  lands
at  the  Chilocco  Indian  School  in  Oklahoma.

On  September  26  the  Committee  on  Interior  and  Insular
Affairs  requested  the  Department  of  the  Interior  and
the  Bureau  of  the  Budget  for  their  comments  on  the  legis-
lation,  and  to  daSe  their views  have  not  been  received.
I  am ve]ny  happy  to  have  your  letter  of  explanation  £5*r
the  need  of  these  lands,  and  I  am  sure  that  the  Chairman
of  the  Indian  Affairs  Subcommittee,  Senator  Frank Church,
will  give  every  consideration  to your  recommendations.

Your  letter will  be  made  a part  of  the  legislative  files
on  S.al78  and will  be  brought  to  the  attention  of  the
members  when  the  bill  is  considered.
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